Environmental Compliance Executive Summary
An environmental compliance document was prepared in accordance with the requirements of the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) for the 2007 SoCal Fires.  The compliance documentation analyzed reasonably foreseeable individual and cumulative impacts of the treatments identified in the Burned Area Emergency Response Plan.  The compliance documentation also evaluated the consistency of the proposed action with federal laws and existing USFWS San Diego National Wildlife Refuge, BIA Southern California Agency, and BLM Palm Springs-South Coast Field Office planning documents and agency policy.  
Most treatments proposed on Department of Interior lands met the requirements to be  categorically excluded from further NEPA assessment.  Herbicidal treatments of invasive species on BIA, BLM, and USFWS lands (Specifications BIA #8, BLM #7, USFWS #3 & 7), seeding of native plants into designated Critical Habitat on BLM and USFWS lands (Specifications BLM #5 and USFWS #5 and 6), and the removal of riprap rocks in one channel location on tribal lands (Specification #18) were evaluated in an Environmental Assessment (EA) for potential to cause significant environmental effects. The EA resulted in a Finding of No Significant Impact.  Compliance documentation is complete pending local agency consultation with the State Historic Preservation Office for compliance with Section 106 on the National Historic Preservation Act regarding some proposed emergency stabilization treatments (Specifications USFWS #9 and BLM # 3 & 8).  Depending on the findings of an engineering report now in process, a Clean Water Act Section 404 permit from the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers may be needed prior to work performed on the upper channel of an unnamed tributary to Pauma Creek below a reservoir on the Pauma Reservation.   Consultation with the USFWS for compliance with Section 7 of the Endangered Species Act regarding emergency stabilization treatments is complete.  Any changes to the specifications that take place in habitat of the federally-listed species found within the fires on DOI land will require additional consultation with USFWS. 
